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Attendance

	Independent Power Marketers
	Mark Holler – Tenaska Power Services Co.



	Independent Generators
	Valerie Webster – IPR-GDF SUEZ Energy Marketing NA Inc.



	Independent Retail Electric Providers
	Bill Barnes – Reliant Energy



	Municipals
	Michael Mathews – Bryan Texas Utilities (BTU) 
Donald Meek – Austin Energy



	Cooperatives
	Loretto Martin – Lower Colorado River Authority 


	Others


	Shams Siddiqi

Adrianne Brandt

Pamela Shaw


	
	Ryan Evans

Josephine Wan

	ERCOT Staff
	Mark Ruane

Vanessa Spells
Suresh Pabbisetty

Julio Dovalina

Rizaldy Zapanta


	Maruthi Gaddam

Spoorthy Papudesi

Kelly Landry



The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.

· Suresh Pabbisetty presented to the group the results of the NPRR 638-based back-casting model as earlier requested by the group.  He emphasized that due to resource constraints, ERCOT staff is not able to include the look-back of rolling averages over the previous 40 days.
· Michael Mathews commented that it would be difficult to evaluate the NPRR without being able to see the back-casting without the look-backs applied.  The aggregate numbers also do not reflect the impact on individual Counter-Party types.  

· Michael Mathews inquired whether it was possible to view different look-backs when the NPRR was in test and make a decision on the look-back at that time.  Bill Barnes however said that once the NPRR is already in the testing environment, it would have already been approved by the Board and systems development would have already been completed.  At such time, it would therefore be already too late to make any substantive changes. 
· Mark Ruane informed the group that ERCOT staff is leaning towards a look-back of at least 7-10 days to capture observed weekly hedging trends. Without the benefit of a full back-casting of results, Bill Barnes proposed to have a more conservative look-back of 10 days and monitor results after implementation if an adjustment to the look-back period is needed.  He also proposed setting the look-back for DALE to 1.
· Shams Siddiqi pointed out that the subscript “q” in the main EAL formula denotes that EAL is calculated at the QSE level and that this needs to be taken out since the EAL calculation is done at the Counter-Party level.  He proposed doing an urgent NPRR for compliance purposes.  Staff suggested that this change could be included on a future clean-up NPRR.
· Mark Ruane informed the group that he will be presenting the back-casting results this month to the F&A Committee which requested to see the results.

· Kelly Landry will revisit the baseline document and will come up with a cleaned up version incorporating all comments/corrections from the previous meetings.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
